
DCM Report 3/6/2025 

Good evening District 11. I hope everyone had a good month.   

02/13/25 – Legacy of Service: Concepts Study –  

Another month of no attendees. 

03/02/25 NIA (Northern Illinois Area) 20 Spring Assembly – 

I attended the Northern Illinois Area 20 Spring Assembly virtually.  We heard, discussed and 
approved a floor motion to contribute $200.00 to the East Central Region’s hospitality slot 
at the 2025 International Convention.  

We also heard from the Treasurer that NIA20’s books were balanced as of December of 
2024, and that our current YTD expenses have exceeded our contributions by $7,356.23.  It 
should be noted that there was a $1,700.00 discrepancy that is being looked into.  Most 
likely just a QuickBooks error.  NIA20 Registrar Rob M. stepped down and Kim D., the 
Alternate, per our legal bylaws, stepped into the position. We elected a new Alternate 
Bridging the Gap chair, and a new Alternate Registrar. 

During the DCM breakout we discussed the importance of the Pre-General Service 
Conference Workshop to the new DCMs and went over the schedule of the zoom breakout 
sessions leading up to the workshop.  The workshop will be held Saturday April 5th at the 
Dixon Elks Lodge #779 at 9AM, in Dixon, IL.  I would advise going in person as I learned 
Saturday that Zoom can have some technical diƯiculties when not at Lord of Life. 

The Spring Committee Meeting will be held May 10th at Lord of Life in Elburn. 

After the last District meeting, I was approached by Bill H. of Winners and Beginners, and I 
will be making it out to their meeting on 3/10/25 to give a brief talk on Service.  If your group 
would like, I would be happy to talk about service-related topics. 

Thank you, 

Dan P 

dcm@aa-nia-dist11.org 

djpiepl93@gmil.com 

224 605 1673 


